
Leadership Team-Report for October 11, 2011 
Attendance: Rich Joos, Connie Strain, Casey and Kim Goodson, John Kennedy, Kim and Alan 

Chavez, Jack Donner 
Absent: Dennis Strain, Dean and Darlene Hall, Jolee Joos 
 
John spoke about the welcoming spirit from Colossians. 
Prayer requests were taken. 
 
The previous minutes were read and approved by the leadership team. 
 
FINANCIAL 

• The leadership team voted to give mission funds of: 
o $500 for the travel expenses of Rich Joos to attend a CMA conference 
o $175 to Pine Hurst Baptist Church in Farmington for lights 
o $500 to New Mexico Baptist Children’s Home 
o $225 to the benevolence fund 

• The team approved the current finance report. 
 
OLD BUSINESS 

• Larry Scripter has been hired to manage the church’s payroll for $125 a quarter. 
• The leadership team voted to purchase new thermostats, light poles, and an electric 

heater for the new buildings. 
• The Harvest Festival needs workers for activity booths. The team voted to pay $200 for 

rental of a jumper. 
 
NEW BUSINESS 

• The team discussed the idea of entering a float in the Belen and Los Lunas light parades.  
The team voted to spend up to $500 on the float. 

• The new buildings will be dedicated during a special service on December 4th. 
• The NLF Talent Show will be held December 18th.  The church will provide food for the 

show. 
• The leadership team voted that John should purchase a new laptop computer. 

 
The meeting ended with a closing prayer. 


